COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION
Thursday, 12 September 2013
Algonquin Room - University Union - 3:30 p.m.
ACTION MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT: M. Bernards, J. Brown, R. Buchanan, J. Dallinger, P. Goodwin, B. Lampere, J. McNabb, B. Welch, L. Wolff, C. Zhao
Ex-officio: N. Parsons, D. Williams

MEMBERS ABSENT: H. Marchand

GUESTS:  Linda Prosise

I. Consideration of Minutes

A. 25 April 2013

MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED

II. Announcements

A. Introduction of New Members

Chairperson Welch introduced new members Lora Wolff and Rebekah Buchanan. Paige Goodwin is returning to CCPI after a semester’s sabbatical. 

B. New Honors Courses

1. GH 299, Developing Intercultural Competence Through Study Abroad, 1 s.h.
2. ECON 351H, Global Economic Poverty Issues, 3 s.h.

In an effort to improve communication of new honors courses to a wider audience and to avoid course overlap, the Honors Council shares information about approved courses with CCPI. Although the requests are presented as purely informational and CCPI does not have rights of approval or disapproval of the courses, members can provide feedback or express concerns. In the case of ECON 351H, Dr. Goodwin questioned what makes this course different from the regular ECON 351 course. She noted that the request form does not specify that honors students will utilize a different textbook or have to meet different requirements than non-honors students. Ms. Hamm will electronically distribute the minutes of the Honors Council meeting at which ECON 351H was approved, and Dr. McNabb, who serves as the Honors College Assistant Director, will also explore what makes this course different for honors students.

III. Old Business – None 

IV. New Business

A. Proposed Bylaws Amendment

The proposal would add to the duties of CCPI “To sponsor one or more faculty and staff workshops each year to provide information about the curricular approval process.” Chairperson Welch, Associate Provost Parsons, and Ms. Provise from the Provost’s office presented a workshop to the campus community on September 3. Chairperson Welch related that the workshop was well attended and included general information about the process for requests. She explained the bylaws amendment would require that someone from CCPI hold such a workshop yearly. She added that this could be facilitated through the Center for Innovation in Teaching and Research (CITR) or CCPI members could hold workshops on their own. Dr. McNabb added that workshops could be offered utilizing various types of delivery methods, such as podcasts. Ms. Hamm added that the WID Committee also specifies yearly workshops in their bylaws, and the wording of the proposal was modeled on theirs. 

Motion: To approve the bylaws amendment (Dallinger/McNabb)

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dr. Bernards suggested that examples of good proposals be posted on CCPI’s website to assist those completing requests. Chairperson Welch added that when particularly good proposals are submitted this year, Ms. Hamm can obtain permission from the originators or departments to post them on CCPI’s website.

V. Provost’s Report – None  

Motion: To adjourn (McNabb)

The Council adjourned at 3:46 p.m.
								
			Mark Bernards, CCPI Secretary
							
			Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
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